

# **Ramshaw Primary School Newsletter**

## 4th December 2020

......

Friday 11th December
Friday 11th December
Tuesday 15th December
Wednesday 16th December
Friday 18th December

Tuesday 5th January 2021

Friday 12th February Monday 22nd February Friday 5th March Friday 26th March Monday 12th April **Dates for Your Diary** 

Christmas Jumper Day - 'Save the Children'

**Christmas Dinner** 

**Class 1 Party** 

Class 2 & 3 Party

**Break up for Christmas Holidays** 

Back to School

Break up for Half Term
Back to School
World Book Day
Break up for Easter
Back to School



#### **Christmas Events in School**

Christmas is getting closer so we have planned some activities for our pupils over the next two weeks.

Our Christmas Dinner and Christmas
Jumper Day are on Friday 11th December.
We will be holding a party for each class,
Class 1 on Tuesday 15th December and
Class 2 & 3 on Wednesday 16th
December. Children should come to
school in their party clothes on the day.
Raffle tickets have been sent home for
our Christmas Raffle and it will be drawn
during the last week of term.

#### **Governor Vacancy**

We have a vacancy for a Parent Governor on our School Board of Governors. Information is included on the letter accompanying this email. Please contact school for the relevant forms if you are interested in joining. Thank you.

#### **Christmas Jumper Day**

We are taking part in Christmas Jumper Day on Friday 11th December to help 'Save the Children.' Children can come to school wearing their school trousers or skirt with a Christmas jumper and pay £1 to help this great charity. We would love to see lots of Christmas jumpers in school.

#### 

Our Christmas Holidays start after school on Friday 18th December and children return to school on Tuesday 5th January.

Light Term on Friday 12th

We break up for Half Term on Friday 12th February and return to school on Monday 22nd February.

Our Easter holidays start after school on Friday 26th March and children return on Monday 12th April.



#### **Mrs. Thornton**

We were very sad to say 'Goodbye' to Mrs. Thornton on Monday, she left school to start the wonderful job of looking after her new Granddaughter. She will be greatly missed by children and staff. In the meantime Mrs Colleen Stainsby who is our Breakfast Club Organiser will be taking on the role of Lunchtime Supervisor.

#### **Children in Need**

Thank you to everyone who supported 'Children in Need' on Friday 13th November. We raised a total of £91 for this amazing charity by wearing non-uniform to school.

#### Pick up Times

We are pleased to see that most parents and carers are wearing a mask or face covering and obeying social distancing on the school yard. Please only move forward to collect your child once they are at the front of the line for their class. Can we please remind parents to leave the school grounds immediately after collecting your child/ren to avoid bottle necks forming. The pickup time of 3.15 pm for parents who have children in KS1 and KS2 is now working well and we will be continuing with this until further notice. Thank you.

# Self Isolation

If your family has the need to self isolate next term please let school know as soon as possible and work will be set by the Class Teacher Dojo (as per the Government requirement), on Class Dojo for your child/ren to complete each day. Work can then be sent back to school via Class Dojo to be marked. If a child has symptoms they need to self isolate and take a test as soon as possible. If the test brings a negative result the child can return to school, if the result is positive school must be notified and your child must stay off school for 10 days. Please keep school informed each day of how your child is. Thank you.

### **Ramshaw Primary School Information**

**Telephone Number 01388 832411** 

Email Address: ramshaw@durhamlearning.net

Website: www.ramshaw.durham.sch.uk

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Ramshaw-Primary-School-406214379991601/?tn-str=k\*F

Please check out our Facebook page for latest information.